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The bill proposes to amend the Hawaii Revised Statutes by adding a new chapter 

which authorizes the executive departments, the University of Hawaii, the judicial branch, the 

office of the legislative reference bureau, the office of the auditor, and the office of the 

ombudsman to establish a voluntary job-sharing program for their permanent, full-time 

employees; and to encourage agencies to examine appropriate use of job-sharing as a 

means of improving operations and retaining effective employees. 

The Department of Human Resources Development acknowledges that this measure 

has merit; however, we are concemed that it may increase costs, such as for health and 

retirement benefits, at a time when the State is facing a budget shortfall. For example, 

paragraph (b) on page 6 provides that, "The State's contribution to a job-sharer's prepaid 

health, prepaid dental, and any group life insurance plans shall be the same as for full-time 

employees, any other provision of the law to the contrary notwithstanding." Thus, if a 

permanent employee were to share a job with a new hire, the State would have to pay the 

contributions for two, rather than one employee, for the same position. 

Thank you for the opportunity to testify. 

Respectfully submitted, 

M~adoe.~d 
Director 

w.kunstman
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